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7th June 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents of pupils in Miss Day’s class 
 
I am writing to inform you that this afternoon Miss Day received a text from 
NHS track and trace advising her to isolate for six days. 
 
I wish to advise you that during this week’s absences the children will be 
taught by Mrs Lawther with some lessons also zoomed in by Miss Day with Mrs 
Lawther teaching alongside. 
 
Mrs Hayhurst will ensure both classes continue to follow the planned 
curriculum in what continues to be uncertain times. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
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